## **Amy Harvey**

From: Roger Stancil

**Sent:** Tuesday, May 22, 2018 3:23 PM

**To:** Allen Buansi; Donna Bell; Hongbin Gu; Jeanne Brown; Jess Anderson; Karen Stegman;

Town Council; Michael Parker; Nancy Oates; Pam Hemminger; Rachel Schaevitz; Roger

Stancil; Ross Tompkins

Cc: Susan Brown; Amy Harvey; Beth Vazquez; Carolyn Worsley; Catherine Lazorko; Christina

Strauch; Dwight Bassett; Flo Miller; Mary Jane Nirdlinger; Rae Buckley; Ralph Karpinos;

Ran Northam; Roger Stancil; Sabrina Oliver

**Subject:** Council Questions: Item 4: Memorial Art Bencehes

<u>Council Question</u>: Are the "existing funds for maintenance and conservation of public art" part of the Friends of Parks, Recreation and Greenways or is it part of the town's operating budget?

<u>Staff Response</u>: The maintenance and conservation of this bench will be the responsibility of the Town as a part of the Town's permanent arts collection and any associated costs will be covered by the Town. We budget a portion of Community Arts & Culture funds for this annual maintenance and conservation. Under the new Percent for Arts procedures recently approved by Council, we may also use pooled Percent for Arts funds if needed for conservation and approved by Commission and Council.

<u>Council Question</u>: Does it need to be specified in the resolution who has responsibility for maintenance/repair of the benches?

**Staff Response**: No. We do not think it needs to be included.